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Week beginning Monday June 26th 2017. 
Thought for the week: 

 “You are never too old to set another goal” 
Dear Parents, 
Confirmation 2017. On writing this I am awaiting Bishop Phillip to come to school to meet our 
Confirmandi. In advance however I do need to write and thank everyone ahead of Confirmation 
tonight. Thanks to Miss McCarron for preparing the children so thoroughly, thanks to Mr Barton 
for overseeing the entire sacramental programme this year. To the parents and sponsors of the Y6 
children thank you for your support; likewise Father Simon for his input into tonight and our 
preparations thank you. 
Finally to the Confirmandi themselves, I congratulate them and thank them for all the work they 
have done in getting ready for tonight. They have been a credit to our school and their families, 
well done to all of them.  
Father Simon. Our Chair of Governors and Parish Priest Father Simon has spent the week with 
us in school. He has visited Y2, Y4, Y5 and Reception working with different groups of children. 
Father has survived!! Many thanks to him for giving so much of his time this week for our 
school, it really is much appreciated. 
KS2 Writing Moderation. Periodically the local authority selects schools to be moderated. This 
year our school was selected and Miss McCarron was asked to provide a variety of 
samples/evidence as to how we as a school and her as the Y6 teacher arrived at the judgements 
we did with regard to writing. The process went smoothly and the moderator agreed and was very 
pleased with the work Miss McCarron had done in preparing her writing portfolio to collate her 
evidence. I want to thank Miss McCarron for all her efforts both before and during the 
moderation.  
End of Term. We break up for the summer holiday on Friday July 21st at 1.00pm. We return to 
school on Tuesday September 5th. A reminder also that school is closed to the children 
tomorrow Friday June 23rd and Friday June 30th for Teacher Days. 
Y6 visiting Oscott College At the beginning of the week Y6 visited Oscott College. The college 
is a truly wonderful resource right on our doorstep. Thanks to Miss McCarron and Y6 for 
representing our school so well. 



                      

 
Y5 visit to Cardinal Wiseman. Y5 spent an enjoyable day at Cardinal Wiseman on Tuesday, 
thanks to Mr Barton for taking the children across to see a secondary school “in action”. 
Rounders Team. Congratulations to our Rounders team on their excellent showing last Tuesday 
evening. They won 3 out of their 4 games, many thanks to Mr Barton for overseeing the team. 
Y5 at the ThinkTank. Y5 had a super morning discovering many things at the ThinkTank 
midweek, Well Done Y5. 
School Book Fair 2017 26th and 27th June. Please call in before and after school next Monday 
or Tuesday to have a look at the Book Fair. There will be some lovely bargains/gifts and ideas for 
everyone. It will be open from 8.30-8.45am and at the end of the school day. 
Extra Curricular Clubs:  Week beginning Monday June 26th 2017 3.05pm-4.00pm 

Day Club Year group Teacher 
Monday Computing Club Y2 Miss Dunne/Mrs 

Croft 
Monday SATs Club Y6 Miss McCarron 
Tuesday D&T Club Y3 Mrs Attwood/Mrs 

Croft 
Wednesday Gymnastics club Y1F Fit 4 Schools 
Thursday Art Club Reception Mrs Whitty/Mrs 

Graham 
Thursday Sports club Y5/6 Mr Barton 
Thursday Science Club Y4 Mrs Bryan/Miss 

Crowton 
Attendance for week ending June 23rd 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Please pray for: The Confirmandi. 
Happy Birthday: Gabriele Gonzales, Demi-Leigh Brennan, Jacek Wawrzyniak, Ashley 
Msampha, Charlie Wells-Ohehir and Logan Downey. 
Many thanks for your support and cooperation with these matters 
M. Aldred.   Head teacher 

Year Group % Attendance
Reception M 93%
Reception F 100%

Y1F 98%
Y1C 98%
Y2C 98%
Y2D 96%
Y3 93%
Y4 93%
Y5 97%
Y6 92%

Weekly Average 95% 


